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Thank you to all the members who participated and helped with the Easter Celebration:  The Lenten 
Service Volunteers, the Youth Group, the Acolytes, the Crucifers, the Adult Choir, the Handbells, the 

Sunday School Children, the Worship Committee, the Decorating Committee, the Organists, the 
Pastor, the Cooks for the Easter Breakfast, the Clean-up Crew, and all those who simply “do” 

because it needs to be done.  Thank you! 
 
 
 

To St. Paul Congregation,  
 

It took about a week.  We packed it, drove it, and unpacked it, and we were fairly 
well settled in our new home in The Villages, Florida.  What was more difficult 

was leaving our friends and neighbors in Ohio. 
 

I said it at the reception and now again, we were so humbled and touched as 
you all poured out your good wishes to us as Denice and I embark on our new 

adventures.  Our involvement with the people at St. Paul has created the closest 
relationships and best experiences of our lives in the past 20 plus years. It was 

an honor to serve and be associated with such a fine congregation. 
Thank you for your kind words and generosity,  

 
Gary and Denice Horton 

 
 
 

Thank you to the members of both The Adult Choir and The Handbell Choir for sharing your time 
and musical talents with us throughout the church year.  Both Choirs will be off the months of June, 

July and August. 
 
 
 
 

Thank you to all those members who opened their homes to The Fort Wayne Seminary Students 
and to The Worship Committee and Crew who provided a home cooked meal for our guests. The 

Seminary Student’s performance was astounding.  If you missed the performance, you may purchase 
their CD, just let Cindy know. 
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Worship for Shut-Ins is 30-minute Lutheran broadcast worship service produced new every week by 

Lutheran Ministries Media, Inc. Each service includes music, scripture readings, prayers, and a Lutheran 

pastor delivering a message that is designed to feel one-on-one to the viewer. Each program is closed 

captioned for the hearing impaired. The program is viewed in the area at 11:30 AM on: 

 Cleveland (includes Akron, Canton, and Kent) Sunday 11:30 am - WRLM-TV 47 [Total Christian 

Television Network-TCT]. 

 On-line viewing:  http://www.worshipforshutins.org 
 
 

 

  

  

  

 

TEXT UPDATES 

Text SaintPaul to 84483 to receive text updates about general news and events here at St. Paul. 
Watch out for autocorrect! Other keywords will be released in the future for other groups and events 
(see Brothers in Christ below). Your number will not be used for any other purpose than news and 
updates about St. Paul. 
 
 
 
BROTHERS IN CHRIST men’s group will meet on the Friday, May 29 (bumped to avoid Memorial Day 
weekend). Chapter 4 of “On Being a Christian.” Feel free to bring guests!  
Text SaintPaulMen to 84483 to receive updates specifically for Brothers in Christ. 
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FROM THE TRUSTEES 

 

Spring Cleaning Day – or at least a few hours in the morning – May 16 at 0900. We welcome all 

members for a couple of hours of light labor to help the Custodian and Trustees do a complete 

dusting, cleaning and spruce up of the sanctuary and Fellowship Hall.  Please set aside a few hours 

starting at 0900 on Saturday, May 16 to help keep your church the way you would like to see it. 

The sale of the new parsonage appears to be complete.  At this writing, we are waiting for the deed 

transfer to process at the Medina County Recorders Office and a distribution of funds.  More 

information will be presented at the May 17 voters meeting.  This was a long and arduous process 

and I thank all the Trustees and volunteer help we had during the clean-up, fix up, inspections, and 

paperwork involved.   

If you have not done so, please remove all cemetery decorations now since we will be getting ready 

for lawn mowing and landscaping.   

The Trustees are also seeking some horticultural help in maintaining the Memorial Garden regarding 

weeding, pruning and general upkeep.  We are thinking of a family volunteering to take on the 

garden upkeep for a month during the period of May through October.  We would like to keep the 

garden as nice as possible.  If we can get six families to volunteer, it would certainly be a great help.  

If you like to play outside and maybe get your hands dirty a bit, this could be an opportunity for 

you.  Thank you. 

In the coming months, the Trustees will revisit either expanding our security system or installing 

video and intercom ability at the front door.  Either course of action will provide a history of church 

access and improve safety and security. 

 

 

 

 

 

If you would like to spend a couple hours a month involved in a mission 

project, join the quilters on the third Wednesday of the month!  We meet in 

the basement at 1:15 until somewhere about 3.  It's not necessary to know 

how to sew or quilt....there is usually a quilt to "tie" or one to be cut 

out.  Bring your scissors, a smile and hands willing to serve.  
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Our Sunday School children had a marvelous time learning about Lent and The Easter season of our 
Lord while putting together their resurrection eggs. It truly was wonderful to see the emotions on 
their face as they realized what happened to Jesus Our Lord. Hopefully, they have shared this 
information with their families and friends.  A heartfelt thank you goes to Mrs. Margit Gery and 
Grace Praisler for all the work of assembling the cartons. 
 
We are now on the countdown to the end of the year. Our last day for Sunday school will be May 24. 
It has been a fun and exciting year for all of us. Many, many thanks to the teachers, substitutes, 
children and parents for serving and participating throughout the year. 
  

Anita Praisler, S.S. Superintendent 
 

 
 
 

LWML 

Thank you to everyone who donated supplies for flood buckets!  We were able to assemble 10 and 

put them in the trailer to be sent to Lutheran Disaster Services.  There is a real need as there has 

been severe flooding in Southern Ohio and West Virginia already this year. 

 

Thank you to everyone who has brought in gently used clothing and shoes.  LWML will continue to 

collect clothing through May. 

 

Thank you for supporting the past LWML bake sales.  We will be holding another during the Swiss 

Steak dinner on May 2.  Funds from this sale will buy two new chafing dishes for the church kitchen 

and also help support our zone. 

 

Thank you for everyone's continued support for the St. Paul food pantry.  The food pantry helps 

make things a little easier for multiple families each month. 

Lorain-Medina Zone 

 

Great News!   Our mighty mites!  LWML was able to reach $1830.00 which surpassed our mission 

goal so all the national mission grants were paid!  Praise the Lord! 

 

Our Ohio District LWML will need $8,695 dollars per month to reach our 2014 - 2016 Mission goal of 

$202,500 to fund all our mission grants.     With your help, we can do it!  Ethel Schiemann  
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SWISS STEAK DINNER 

 

SATURDAY 
May 2nd 

Serving 4:30 – 6:30pm 
     

 ST. PAUL LUTHERAN CHURCH    
1377 Lester Road at Center 

  Valley City 
 

Tickets at the door 
Carry outs available 
Adults            $11.00 

                                   Children          $5.00 
        (5 & under free) 

Info. 330-483-4119 
www.stpaulvalleycity.org 

JOIN US FOR OUR DELICIOUS SWISS STEAK DINNER  
WITH ALL THE TRIMMNGS  

PREPARED ESPECIALLY FOR YOU  
SERVED FAMILY STYLE  

INCLUDES DELCIOUS DESSERTS 
 

FIRST FLOOR DINING  
Stop by on your way home from work 

CARRY OUTS AVAILABLE 
LWML is hosting a bake sale. Take home yummy treats! 
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Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

      1 2 

             Swiss Steak 
Dinner  

4:30 – 6:30  
 

3 4 5 6 7 8 9 

Confirmation Sunday 

8 & 10:30 am 
Worship Serv. 

9:15 SS & Bible Class 

2:00 Adult Christian 
Instruction 

7:30 Hand 
bell practice 

7pm LWML 

Meeting 

11:30am 
Bible Study   

  7pm Choir 
Practice 

7:30 Men’s 
Choir practice 

   

10 11 12 13 14 15 16 

Mother’s Day 

8 & 10:30 am 
Worship Serv. 

9:15 SS & Bible Class 

2:00 Adult Christian 
Instruction  

7:30 Hand 
bell practice 

7pm Elder  

Meeting 

11:30am 
Bible Study 

6:30 Worship 
Committee    

   7pm Choir 
Practice 

7:30 Men’s 
Choir practice 

 9:00am 
Spring  

Clean- up day 

10:30 Food 
Pantry 

17 18 19 20 21 22 23 

8 & 10:30 am 
Worship Serv. 

Voters Meeting & 
SS 9:15am 

2:00 Adult 
Christian 

Instruction 

7:30 Hand 
bell practice   

7pm 

Executive Bd. 

Meeting 

11:30am 
Bible Study   

1:15pm 

Quilting 

   7pm Choir 
Practice 

7:30 Men’s 
Choir practice 

  

24  
8 & 10:30 am 
Worship Serv. 

9:15 SS & Bible 
Class 

2:00 Adult Christian 
Instruction 

 

25 

7:30 Hand 

bell practice 

26 27 

11:30am 

Bible Study   

28 

  7pm Choir 
Practice 

29 30 

31 8 & 10:30 am     

Worship Serv. 

9:15 Bible Class 

2:00 Adult 
Christian 

Instruction 

     June 6th 
Annual Golf 
Outing 

 

May  2015  
Church Events 
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May  2015 
Birthday/Anniversary 

 

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

      1 2 

           Rob & Liz 
Zacharias # 33 

Matt & Mollly 
Buddie #5  

Liz Zacharias 

  
 

3 4 5 6 7 8 9 

 David & 
Noreen Fisher 

# 52 

Tom 
Hornberger 

Branko & 
“Charlie” 

Djordjevic # 14 

Dave & Judy 
Renz #49 

Bill Zacharias 

  Katie Harrell  Doris Dean 

10 11 12 13 14 15 16 

Nate Hibler  Marvin Hibler 

McKenzie 
Miller 

James 
Murawski 

Mary Carlson 

Matt Nash 

Pam 
Rasschaert 

 

  Justin Adams 

Jeff Bailey  

Jenny Knopf 

Chris Odom 

Christine Eaton 

Pat Krueger 

Sara Zielinski 

17 18 19 20 21 22 23 

 Jonathan & 
Melanie Knopf 

# 13  

Tom & Bridget 
Hornberger # 2 

 Larry Klooz Greg & Jan 
Shook # 27  

Pam Catlin 

Tina Nash 

Joel & Laura 
Provenzano  

# 5 

Shanna 
Burchfield 

Carl Hinderer 

Gary & Denice 
Horton # 34 

John & Diane 
Johnson # 23 

Austin Gilles 
Gary Horon 

24 Ken & Chris 
Odom # 46 

Regina Gallen 

Jeremy Horton 

Scott Wiesemann 

Jessica Nash 

25   Paul & Jeri 

Bosela # 30 

Cindy Hawke 

Jeanette Rafter 

26  

Xander Cloudy 

Mark Gordon 

27 Christopher 

Becker 

Michael Holland 

Michelle 

Murawski 

28 

Raymond 
Miller 

Veronica 
Winterstein 

29 30 

Rev. Philip & 
Sara Zielinski 

# 16 

31       
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